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th
 Sunday after Pentecost, July 21, 2019 

 

 

Food for Families Volunteers 
 

July 27       Pick-Up tba 
July 27       Set-Up Glen and Judy 
July 28       Set-Up   SLC Volunteers 
July 28       Distribution SLC Volunteers 
                    & Clean-Up  

 

   
   

  Sunday  +  07-21-19 

 10:00am  Classic Worship 
 11:15am  Holy Ground 
 12:30pm  Adelphos Worship 
   2:00pm  Adelphos Fellowship 
 6:00pm  NA Group Meeting 
 

  Monday  +  07-22-19 

      

  Tuesday  +  07-23-19 

    6:30am  Men’s Breakfast 
 10:00am  Adelphos Siloam Bible Study 
 10:00am  Pastor’s Bible Study 
 11:45am  Quiet Communion 
 6:00pm Music Team Rehearsal 
 6:00pm Council Meeting 
 

      Wednesday  +  07-24-19 

 9:00am Wednesday Warriors 
 6:00pm  TOPS Meeting 
     7:00pm  Adelphos Siloam Worship 
    

  Thursday  +  07-25-19 

 10:00am  Adelphos Siloam Bible Study 
           

  Friday  +  07-26-19 

   6:00pm  Fourth Friday Fellowship 
  

  Saturday  +  07-27-19 

 11:00am Private Event @ BASE 
 12:00pm  Food for Families Pick Up 
   5:00pm SA Group Meeting     

   

  Sunday  +  07-28-19 

   10:00am  Contemporary Worship 
 11:10am Food for Families 
 11:15am  Holy Ground 
 12:30pm  Adelphos Picnic 
  6:00pm  NA Group Meeting 
 

 

 

BASE Hours M – F 5:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Preschool Hours M+W+F 9:00 am – 11:30 am  
 

 
 

Readings for July 28, 2019 
 

 
 

Genesis 18:20-32 
Abraham bargains with God for the righteous 

of Sodom and Gomorrah 

Psalm 138 
Your steadfast love endures forever; do not 
abandon the works of your hands. (Ps. 138:8) 

Colossians 2:6-15 [16-19] 
Buried with Christ in baptism, raised with 

him through faith 

Luke 11:1-13 
Jesus teaches the disciples to pray 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Tuesday: Council Meeting, 6pm 

 

Friday: Fourth Friday Fellowship, 

 6pm 

Spanaway Lutheran Church 
16001 A St. South – PO Box 1300 

Spanaway, WA  98387 
(253) 531-7000 

office@spanawaylutheran.org 

Our Week at a Glance 
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Please join the Spanaway Lutheran Team as 

we paint our 29th house.  Wayne & WeeWee 

Conine have lived in the house at 7809 

South I Street for 22 years.  We can make a 

huge difference in a neighborhood of well-

maintained homes. 

This year, we will make repairs, scrape, 

pressure wash and trim shrubs 

Wednesday, July 31st.  We will prime 

Saturday, August 10th and paint 

Saturday, August 24th.  We begin at 

8:30 AM.   

Take home an information flyer in the 

Narthex.  If you can help, please contact 

John or Mary Herem (herem@comcast.net 

or 253-847-0778) with the dates you will 

work.  If you would like a Paint Tacoma-

Pierce Beautiful T-shirt, they have blue ones 

left over from last year.  Let John or Mary 

know that you want one and the 

size.  Thrivent approved this as an action 

team so we will have Thrivent T-shirts for 

everyone. 

 

 

 

Dulce Lackemann July 22 

Paul Matthias July 24 

Cheryl Murray July 24 

Kory Nieto July 24 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

ATTENTION!! LOCATION/DATE/TIME CHANGE!!! 

Join us on Monday, August 19th at NOON at the Bar 
Bistro (1718- 99th St. E. Tacoma) as we celebrate our 
monthly birthdays with a lunch! 

Every Member Engagement Update 

Last year, congregation council members conducted in-
person Every Member Engagement (EME) interviews with 
SLC members and recorded members’ current engagement 
in church activities, as well as their interest in additional 
volunteer opportunities.  Stefanie, our office manager, 
entered the EME responses in a database and developed a 
report showing members’ engagement and interest in 
Administration, Church Life, Education for Adults and Youth, 
Facilities Maintenance, Stewardship and Worship & Music. 

We have used the EME results to identify new committee 
members, Vacation Bible School volunteers, Bike Safety Day 
volunteers, sanctuary decorators, volunteer greeters for our 
recent Lifetouch photo sessions, church clean-up volunteers, 
volunteer office assistants, ushers, Lent and Advent soup 
makers, communion assistants, assisting ministers and so 
forth. 

All council members have copies of the EME inventory 
results.  Committee chairs have copies of the EME results 
sections relating to their areas of responsibility.   

If you are looking for volunteers for a SLC activity, please be 
sure to consult the EME inventory results for the names of 
those who are interested and then invite them to participate.  
To receive a copy of the relevant EME inventory results, 
please contact Nancy Vignec, Council Vice President, at 253-

531-5109 or vignecland@msn.com.  Thank you. 
 

Nancy Vignec 
Council Vice President and Coordinating Committee 
Chair 
 

 

The Vacation Bible School children would 

like to thank all who volunteered their time, 

snacks and supplies to make their week 

enjoyable. 

The kids enjoyed the crafts, food and bible 

stories. VBS is very important in their 

Christian education. Thanks everyone for all 

your hard work. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Special thanks to Emily DeZarn who came in during 
“Rock Star Week” and showed the kids how to play the 
drums.  
 

After learning two different paradiddles/rudiments, 
each child had the opportunity to play with Emily’s 
supervision and they were very proud of their new 
skills.  
 

She gave a guest performance 
and shared her love for the drums. 
It motivated some kids to want to 
play and enter the Jump Into 
Music program. 
 

                            ~BASE Children 
 

 

 

Join us in July for our Dinner and a Movie: 

Leap Year 
 

Leap Year is a 2010 Irish-American romantic comedy. 

The film follows a real estate worker who heads to 

Ireland to ask her boyfriend to accept her wedding 

proposal on leap day, when tradition supposedly 

holds that men cannot refuse a woman's proposal for 

marriage. Her plans are interrupted by a series of 

events and are further complicated when she hires 

an Irish innkeeper to take her to her boyfriend in 

Dublin. 

 

Friday, July 26th, 6 pm 
 

 

Registration slips are on the front office 

counter and on both usher tables. 
 

This is a free event, but it is necessary that 

you register. We want to make sure that we 

are prepared to host the meal for everyone. 

No registration slip? No problem! Simply call 

the office and we will sign you up. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact 

Stefanie in the office at (253) 531-7000. 
 

 

 
 

LIVING STONES PRISON CONGREGATION 
offers a Word and Sacrament ministry to 

the men incarcerated at Shelton, WA. Every 
Saturday they meet to worship and celebrate 

Christ's love. 
 

These men look forward to our joining them 
on the evening of SATURDAY, AUGUST 
10TH. Often the guests from outside 

congregations are the only visitors many will 
have. Your presence is a gift and a visible 

sign to them of God's love and grace for 
them!  
 

I hope you will join us for 
this hugely inspiring ministry! We will carpool 

to the prison to arrive by 5:30pm. 
Please contact me as soon as possible, as I 
will need to get some information from you by 

July 29th. 
Thanks! 
 

- Cindy Boushack,         

cynthiaanne@comcast.net / 253-307-5393 

 

If you would like to support our in-house Boy 
Scout Troop #679, please come and check out 
their Rummage Sale! 
 

Friday, July 26 – Sunday, July 28 
9 am – 4 pm 

17625 Pacific Avenue S. 
(old Fashion Bug location in the Pacific 

Commons Plaza) 
 
The Scouts are gladly accepting donations at the 

same location  
Tuesday – Thursday  

9 am – 4 pm. 

 
 

 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Romantic_comedy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Leap_day


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

We are actively preparing for our Annual

 

Our School Supply Drive has 

started and we are accepting all and any 

donations! 

You are welcome to bring your supply 

purchases and place them into our 

collection box in the Narthex (by the bulletin 

board). 

Thank you all so much for being part of 

making a difference… 

 

This wasn’t just a lemonade stand, but an 

opportunity to teach them to work hard and 

earn their money.  

The money raised was for new fish for the 

empty fish tank and we went fish shopping 

at Petco last Tuesday.  

Everyone was very generous. Thank you! 

P.S.: Come by BASE and visit our new “fishy” 

residents.  

Thanks to everyone 

who supported our 

BASE Lemonade 

Stand. 

 

 

Pencils   *   pens      

markers   *   crayons      

folders   *   binders      

backpacks      

composition books      

notebooks   *   scissors      

glue sticks       

ruled paper   *   rulers      

erasers   *   pencil boxes 

 

 

This past week we surpassed the 
halfway point in our 16-year-refinance 
mortgage reduction project which 
means at a minimum we will be paid 
off nearly 7 years early with an interest 
savings for those years of over 
$58,000. Thank you! 

 

 

Are you in middle or high school? 
Join in on the following event to 
beat summer boredom and 
make some friends: 

Saturday August 24th-- 
BBQ & Outdoor Movie (The 
Princess Bride). Wright-Osborn's 
house @ 6:30 pm 

Sign up on the Youth bulletin 
board.  

 

 

Harvest time has begun… 
 
As you are now starting to enjoy what 

you sowed, please remember our Food 

Bank with any over-abundance you 

might have. 

 

Thank you and happy harvesting! 

 



 
 

We are praying for… 
 

Amanda Billings  daughter-in-law of Paula Oty   Stage 4 breast cancer, strong enough to 

  do chemo, new pain meds are  
  successful 
 

Gail Bohannon  congregation member   brain tumor, health is declining 
 

Kim Cleveland sister of Angela Aponte   return of lung cancer and new  

   diagnosis of MS, in stable condition 
 

Dave Pearcy friend of the Hedlunds,  Parkinsons 

 Doyles and Herems  
 

Audrey Charles friend of Anne Briehl   Mesothelioma, currently in treatment 
 

Lenville Sutherland friend of Laurie Howe diagnosed with polyarteritisnodosa,  

  currently stable in symptoms  
 

Larry McNamee brother of Mary Kennison tumor on pituitary 
 

Jim Taylor congregation member Stage 3 malignant melanoma 
 

Frances Myers sister of Cheryl Murray congestive heart failure and COPD 
 

Sara Jackson congregation member in mental health facility 
 

Janet Baldridge sister of Marjie Schulze cancer 
 

Jonathan Mix family of Connie Clark deployment until October  
 

Diane Kraus congregation member broken femur, surgery, at Alaska  

  Gardens 
 

Oakley Harris great grandson of Faye Keller major surgery at Children’s Hospital 
 

Judy Richardson friend of Louise Luberts not doing well 
 

Homer Lowery father of Rob DeZarn 3rd return of leukemia 
 

Hannah Carlson daughter-in-law of Connie in Great Falls, broken ribs after fall 

 Carlson 
 

Michael Kling son of Robert and Glenda Kling at UW Med Center with collapsed lung 

 
 
 
 



 

 

Spanaway Lutheran Church 
(253) 531-7000 

www.spanawaylutheran.org 

 

Contacts: 
 

Pastor 

John Schier-Hanson 
pastor@spanawaylutheran.org 
 

Office Manager 

Stefanie DeZarn 
office@spanawaylutheran.org 
 

Director of Music Ministries 

Cheryl Drewes 
music@spanawaylutheran.org 
 

Preschool Director 

Ellen McCracken 
preschool@spanawaylutheran.org 
 

BASE Director 

Kathy Olsen 
BASE@spanawaylutheran.org 
 

Council 
Doug Hedlund, President 
Soleduck12@comcast.net 
 
 

Nancy Vignec, Vice President 
vignecland@msn.com 
 

Angela Aponte, Secretary 
aaponte00@yahoo.com 
 

Mary Herem, Treasurer 
herem@comcast.net 
 

Rob DeZarn 
dman5757@live.com 
 

 

Anne Briehl 
annebriehl@comcast.net 
 
 

Glen Ruediger 
glynnmcg9@gmail.com 
 

Bernd Lackemann 
thelackemanns@gmail.com 
 

Laurel Wright Osborn 
dogdaktari@msn.com 
 

John Briehl 
jbriehl@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Office Hours 
 

Monday through Friday 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 

 

Office is closed on: 

New Year’s Day, Martin Luther King Day, President’s 

Day, Easter Monday, Memorial Day, 

Independence Day, Labor Day, Columbus Day, 

Veteran’s Day, Thanksgiving Day, Friday after 

Thanksgiving, Christmas Day 

 
 

Worship Assistants for NEXT Sunday 

7th Sunday after Pentecost 

July 28, 2019 
 

Assisting Minister 
Glen Ruediger 

 

Lector 
John Herem 

 

Children’s Sermon 
Erica Lustig 

 

Communion Assistants 
Nancy Vignec and TBD 

 

Acolyte 
Hannah and Hayven Le’i 

 

Altar Guild 
Sharon Wildfang, Cindy Boushack and 

Connie Carlson 
 

Greeters 
Pat and Ron Jorgenson 

 

Ushers 
Angie and Steve Rivera 

Edna Coonc and Elois Macdonald 
 

Control Booth 
Jill Olson and Phil Aponte 

 

Coffee Hour 
Congregational Life (Aletta Alford) 

 

Holy Ground Leader 
Erica Lustig 

 


